





I have long believed that it was a wrong decision to exclude insurance contracts at that
time and see no reason to continuing excluding them simply to be consistent.

In its basis for conclusions to FAS 107 the Board noted that “definitional and valuation
difficulties are present to a certain extent in these contracts and obligations, and that

further consideration is required....”

I view the inclusion of insurance contracts in this Exposure Draft as being the result of
that further consideration.

But, Insurance Accounting is Being Reconsidered

While I believe that the fair value optien' should be allowed for insurance contracts I also
see their inclusion being inconsistent with the reasons for excluding leases and pensions
and other postretirement benefits.

These are excluded because the Board believes “the accounting for such fair values for
financial assets and financial liabilities should be part of a reconsideration of those areas
and should not be affected by the fair value option.”

Using that logic, the Board might want to exclude insurance contracts until that time
when the IASB finishes its work on Phase II and the FASB has incorporated the new
requirements into its financial accounting standards.

Determining the fair values for insurance contracts is extremely complicated, as I am sure
the IASB has discovered. Allowing insurers a fair value option without sufficient
guidance on methodology would lead to considerable inconsistencies in application
among companies and would likely require companies to restate to the new accounting
standards when they are finalized. For those reasons, I believe insurance contracts should

not be eligible for a fair value option.

I would be happy to discuss these comments further.
Sincerely, |

G. Alan Zimmermann

President |
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